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The meeting of the School Committee was held at 7:30 P.M. on Thursday, September 14, 2017 at the Central Middle School with the following members present:  M. Christie, Chair; R. Meredith-Warren, Vice-Chair; D. Maurer, S. McCarthy and N. Nial.  Also present was John Macero, Superintendent of Schools and Lauren Celi, Director of Finance.
M. Christie called the meeting of the School Committee to order at 7:30 P.M. 
A. Pledge of Allegiance
B. Action to Approve the Minutes of:
August 24, 2017 Regular Session

ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by N. Nial to approve the minutes of August 24, 2017. The motion was approved 4-0-1 with S. McCarthy abstaining.
August 24, 2017 Executive Session

ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by D. Maurer to approve the minutes of August 24, 2017, to remain confidential. The motion was approved 4-0-1 with S. McCarthy abstaining.

C. Approval of Warrant

ACTION:  A motion was made by N. Nial and seconded by S. McCarthy to approve Bill Warrant #18-4 in the amount of $592,068.08.  The motion was approved 5-0.  
D. Public Comment
None

E. Student Representative 

The Committee welcomed back Dylan Oesch-Emmel as the student representative.  Dylan reported on 
Fall sports, the Drama Club’s fall play, issues regarding scheduling conflicts and numerous leaks at the High School.   Issues:  scheduling conflict caused disturbance throughout the school.

Mr. Macero stated several reasons for the scheduling conflicts and reported that a plan has been put in place for next year.

F. Donations
Mr. Macero recommended acceptance of a $2,000 donation from Target to the Robin Hood School to expand the Homework Club offerings and support a school based professional development opportunity for Robin Hood teachers.  

ACTION:  A motion was made by S. McCarthy and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve the above donation from Target.  The motion was approved 5-0. 

Mr. Macero recommended acceptance of a $2,500 donation from to the Central Middle School to support the Math Team. 
ACTION:  A motion was made by S. McCarthy and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve the donation from StonehamBank.  The motion was approved 5-0.
Mr. Macero recommended acceptance of a $10,000 donation from Kathleen Tuscano, a graduate of Stoneham High School Class of 2004.  The High School and Middle School will each receive $5,000.

ACTION:  A motion was made by N. Nial and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve the donations from Kathleen Tuscano.  The motion was approved 5-0.

G. Bay State Textiles
Mr. Macero introduced Kathryn Larsen from Baystate Textiles who explained the recycling program and the revenue benefits to the schools.  Textile recycling bins will be placed at each of the schools as a pooled fundraiser.
Mr. Macero reported that he received a request from the DPW that they would like to place a textile recycling box at the entrance to the Stevens Street pit.

ACTION:  A motion was made by N. Nial and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve the placement of textile recycling bins at each of the schools and to support the placement of a sixth bin at the DPW.  The motion was approved 5-0.
H. School Opening Update
Mr. Macero reported that staff returned on August 28 and schools opened for students on August 30. Traffic concerns at the some of the schools remain an issue and are being closely monitored.
I. Capital Committee Update
Mr. Macero reported that the Capital Committee recently met and approved the recommendation for the following:  two new police vehicles, two used vehicles for DPW, one new truck and plow for DPW and street assessment funding.  The Capital Committee has requested that the School Committee review the Five Year Capital Improvement Request that was submitted last year and add any additional items that may have been overlooked. 
A discussion followed regarding the curb replacement at the High School and the need to move the chiller replacement up on the priority list.

J. Workshop on the Process of Superintendent Evaluation
R. Meredith Warren reminded the Committee that the workshop has been scheduled for September 21st at 6:00 P.M. with Michael Gilbert of MASC.
K. Weekly Reports

Mr. Macero reported that during the school year, the School Committee will receive a weekly report, including good news items, from all Principals and Directors.  The first reports are included in the packet.  A Good News Report is sent out to all staff and also posted on our website and Facebook page.
L. DISCUSSION, CORRESPONDENCE, NEW ITEMS
D. Maurer reported that he received a phone call from a concerned resident regarding marijuana shops in Stoneham and asked if the Committee wanted to take a position on this.  The Committee agreed to wait on this until after the Public Hearing on September 25th.
N. Nial reported that the elementary PTO’s will sponsor an adult Trivia Night at the Woburn Elks on September 22nd.  
M. SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Macero reported on the following:

· SBCEF meeting – contact list included in packet

· Town Day – Saturday, September 16th
· STEM Summer Camp survey results

· Elementary After School Camps

· High School Saturday STEM Camp

· Opening the High School on Saturday for activities other than athletics

· Update on the purchase of two vans

· Insurance claim filed for Robin Hood fire panels

· HMFH Design Team to meet September 27th to review options

· Walk through with MSBA September 28th
· Custodial shift change and addition of one custodian at High School – can be covered in budget with HVAC position savings
N. ADJOURN
ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by D. Maurer to adjourn at 8:40 P.M.  The motion was approved unanimously by roll call.
Respectfully Submitted

John Macero, Superintendent of Schools
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